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October Newsletter – Year one
Dates for your diary

· Friday 2nd October- School closed for staff development day.

· Monday 5th and Tuesday 6th October- Mrs Stewart will be covering the class. I will be taking children out

individually to complete language assessments.
· Wednesday 7th October- Circus Skills commencing. There are still spaces remaining for Year 1 and 2 children (£15 for 5 weeks).

· Friday 16th October-Football from 2-3pm commencing. (£10 for 5 weeks).

· Wednesday 21st October- Information session for parents run by WEST (Western Education Support Team). This will be held in our assembly at 9.30am. Strategies and resources you can use to support your child’s learning. Letters to follow next week with more details.
· Tuesday 27th October- Harvest Assembly. All parents welcome. 

· Half term holidays- School closed on Thursday 29th October, Friday 30th October, Monday 2nd November and Tuesday 3rd November.

Story Sacks

We will be beginning to operate our Story Sack library during the months of October and November. Half of the class will get to take home a story sack each week for four weeks and then the other half of the class will get to take home a story sack for the next four weeks. Those children not getting a story sack will get to choose a library book to take home.

Your child will be given a Story Sack to take home from a Thursday to a Monday. Together with your child you can read the stories and act them out with the puppets, games, jigsaws or music provided. It would be much appreciated if all Story Sacks could be returned each Monday so that they can be checked and prepared for the next child.
School Bags

Please ensure your child’s school bag is not filled with unnecessary items. We put our jumpers in our bags a number of times each day and our homework folders. This is very difficult if there are lots of unnecessary items in your child’s bag e.g. toys. Children should only bring a toy to school when it is their turn to Show and Tell.

Literacy

If your child has access to a tablet or i-pad please download the free app ‘Hairy letters’. This is a fantastic app for developing letter formation and sound recognition.

Our target sounds for this month are:

Week one (W/B 5th October) – t (as in top)
Week two (W/B 12th October) – p (as in pat)
Week three (W/B 19th October) – i (as in ink)
Week four (W/B 26th October) – n (as in noise)
Your child may wish to bring in an object beginning with the target sound for our sound table. These will be returned at the end of the week.

We are spending time this month developing our pencil control. Some children have started using pencil grips to help with their control. If this is the case l will send home a grip to be used when writing at home also e.g. completing homework tasks.

 I have attached a list of simple activities that can be done at home to develop fine motor skills. Ideally aim to try one of these activities a day.

Numeracy

Practise counting forwards from 0-6 with your child.

We will be focusing on the numbers 2, 3, and 4 this month. It would be beneficial if you could practise writing these numbers with your child at home.
Show & Tell

We will be commencing with Show & Tell this month. Each week 4 children will be asked to bring in something that is special to them e.g. a toy, picture, photograph. They will be encouraged to talk about it to the class focusing on who and where (e.g. who bought it for you? where did you get it?) Letters will be sent home when it is your child’s turn to ‘Show & Tell’.
Baseline Assessment

Over the last month we have been completing observations for the Baseline Assessment. Thank you for your attendance at the parent teacher meeting. If any areas of development have been identified another meeting will be organised later this month to discuss these fully.
Changing

We encourage all children to be as independent as possible. Please encourage your child to put on and take off their own jumper, shoes and coat.

Start time

A little reminder that school starts at 8.55am sharp. Please ensure your child is in class, on the carpet area by this time. Latecomers are a distraction during our important morning routines.

Many thanks for your support during a busy first month in Year one. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any concerns about any aspect of your child’s education.
Thanks,

Mrs J Armstrong.
